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Your letter of 29 July to Nigel Lawson suggests that we are 
rapidly running out of time if we are to resolve the issue of the 
treatment of the community charge in time for the January 1989',  
RPI. In view of this I agree with officials that the Retail Price 
Index Advisory Committee needs to discuss the issue and with your 
proposal that members of the Committee should be approached now. 

I am in no doubt that the community charge should be in the RPI. 
For us not to support its inclusion would be to undermine our 
whole stance towards this payment and in effect be giving into 
those who throughout the debates over the last year have insisted 
that it is a poll tax. 

The man in the street will see the community charge as part of his 
cost of living in exactly the same way as he regards rates now. He 
will not understand why payments to the Council should be 
reflected in the RPI when they are called rates but not when they 
are called a community charge. 

If we exclude the community charge we will be playing into the 
hands of those who accuse us of fiddling the figures. Our accusers 
will say that we know the community charge will rise faster than 
general inflation. They will say that we are out to keep the RPI 
down artificially and thereby penalise recipients of state 
pensions and benefits whilst reducing the amount required from 
businesses through the national non-domestic rate. 

At a time when we shall want to be out selling the benefits of the 
community charge it seems an unnecessary own goal to provide the 
opposition with such ammunition. 
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In my view the issue is so important that we should be convening 
the RPIAC and, if colleagues can agree, leaving them in no doubt 
that the community charge must be included in the RPI. 

I am copying this letter to Nigel Lawson, John Moore, Malcolm 
Rifkind as well as to Sir Robin Butler and Jack Hibbert, the Head 
of the Government Statistical Service. 

NICHOLAS RIDLEY 


